January 5, 1976

Mr. llaig Kazazian
2140 Emkay Drive
Toledo, Ohio 43606

Dear Mr. Kazazian:

We wish to acknowledge your generous contribution
to the Diocese of the Armenian Church for $307.51
which we received from your broker, Foster Bros.,
Weber, Inc., from the sale of two shares of Getty
stock.

Enclosed please find our Receipt No. 22433. May
we wish you and your family a healthy and Happy
New Year.

Once again our sincerest thanks.

Sincerely yours.

Sfephen Kambourian
Executive Director
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